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The last meetings of the Parish Council were held at the old Wendover Hall, in 
the meeting room.   Meetings were held in September, October and November 
with the usual mid-monthly planning meeting also being held each month. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The Parish Council has now conducted a survey of all streets within the Parish 
and submitted a report to NELC for consideration for the Traffic Regulation Order 
concerning parking on verges and footways.  Further action is now awaited from 
NELC and finally it is hoped that this can be in place by the end of this current 
year. 

Wendover Hall and Wendover Paddock Hall 

The new Wendover Paddock Hall still has a couple of regular slots should anyone 
wish to hold a new class or group – there are discounted rates for regular hirers 
as well as charitable, not-for-profit groups so do please contact us.  There is also 
a small meeting/committee room for hire if you need to have small meetings. 

Planning 

The Parish Council continues to receive consultation on many planning applica-
tions for Humberston and these are discussed at the Parish Council main 
monthly meetings and also at an interim Planning Committee Meeting held mid-
way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend and make the Parish Council aware of any 
issues with planning.  All Planning Agendas and Minutes are all on the Parish 
Council website. 

Events 

The next big event is the Christmas Event which year will be slightly different but 
all the usual favourites of carol signing, Father Christmas and his sleigh, a craft 
fair and refreshments.  Further details are in this edition—the date for your dia-
ries…. 

   Saturday 7th December 2019 
 

/continued over….. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Finance 

The Parish Council has now had its external audit finalised and no actions were 
raised.  Full copies of the paperwork are all available on our website at 
www.humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Next Meetings 

Main monthly meetings of the Council are always held on the first calendar Tues-
day of each month at 7.15 pm at  the old Wendover Hall, Humberston.  There is 
also an extra meeting night on the third calendar Tuesday of each month, where 
planning committee and also mid-month Parish Council meetings are held. 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

 Tuesday 3rd December 2019 

 Planning/Committee Night—none scheduled for December 2019 

 Tuesday 7th January 2020 

 Planning/Committee Night—Tuesday 21st January 2020 

 Tuesday 4th February 2020 

 Planning/Committee Night—Tuesday 18th February 2020 

 

Residents and visitors are warmly welcomed at our meetings and there is a 
‘public session’ held at the Chairman’s discretion, for members of the public to 
be able to speak on issues before the Council. 

Any resident wishing to place an item for discussion on the Parish Council Meet-
ing Agenda should make sure it is sent to the Clerk, Kathy Peers, at least one 
week before the meeting, ie it should be with the Clerk by the Tuesday before 
each main monthly meeting or we cannot guarantee it will be placed on the 
Agenda. 

Agendas for meetings are on our website at 
“www.humberstonparishcouncil.com” 

Clerk to the Council – Kathy Peers –  

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com Tel 07494 577661 
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Nov 27th. Coast to Coast Mr. and Mrs. Bishop 

Dec 11th. Christmas Concert and 
Sing-a-Long 
(LADIES NIGHT) 

John Crossley 
  

Jan 8th. Smart Energy Project Helen Norris 

Jan 22nd. Life of a Hedgehog Carer Barry Last 

Feb 5th. Images of Italy 
(LADIES NIGHT) 

Mike Pickwell 

Feb 19th. Visits to Northern Europe Alan Hundleby 

Mar 4th. Shipbuilders of Louth Stuart Sizer 

Mar 18th. Africa – Oh How It Changes Rob Robinson 

 

THE HUMBERSTON MENS’ ASSOCIATION 

Our friendly group with an unusually lengthy history continues to 

meet every two weeks on a Wednesday evening between Octo-

ber and March. Meetings start at 7.15 pm and are held in the 

Humberston Methodist Church hall.  

The second half of our 2019/2020 programme carries on into  the 

New Year. It contains a further interesting and varied selection of 

speakers and subjects. Please come along when you will receive a 

good old-fashioned welcome on arrival as well as traditional tea 

and biscuits during the interval.  
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OPEN DROP IN SESSIONS WITH THE PARISH COUNCIL’S 

OFFICE 

As a trial, the Parish Council is opening the Parish Office for a 

morning in the new Wendover Paddock Hall to see if residents 

wish to access this service. 

If you would like to enquire about perhaps having an allotment, 

reserving a plot at the cemetery, using the village halls or have 

just a general enquiry about planning or highways and footpaths, 

then do please come along and speak to us. 

It is hoped that as well as the Parish Clerk, there will be a       

member of the Parish Council and hopefully one of our NELC 

Ward Cllrs. also present. 

Date will be the last Friday of each month: 

Friday 29th November 2019 

Friday 20th December 2019 

Friday 31st January 2020 

 

Open 10.30 am to 12.00 noon 

Please come into the New Hall and the 

Sessions are in the small Office 
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Next Edition 

March 2020 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be 

with us by Friday 31st January 2020 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email Cllr. Clark at    

councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 
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Contacting the Parish Council 

To contact the Parish Council please use 

one of the following: 

 

Telephone  07494—577661 

Email—

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

(Use the number and email address for all hall bookings, 

cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies 

and issues and general enquiries for Humberston Parish 

Council) 

The Parish Council website has now been upgraded 

and is now suitable for use with mobile devices etc. 

 

You can also access details of agendas, minutes etc. at 

www.humberstonparishcouncil.com and we also update news 

and events etc. on our Facebook page. 

 

If you want to write to us please send correspondence to: 

Humberston Parish Council, Wendover Hall, Wendover Lane, Humberston, 

NE Lincolnshire 
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Would you like to see 

your business          

advertised here? 

If so please contact 

us and we can ar-

range to advertise to 

suit your business 

needs. 

The Newsletter is  

distributed to over 

2,900 homes and 

businesses within 

Humberston. 
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update October 2019 

 

Crime 

There have been 38 reported crimes across the Humberston & New 

Waltham Ward for September. There were 21 reports for Humberston. 

Seven of these were at Tesco’s including six shop thefts and a criminal 

damage. 

Burglary: 2                                                                                                                             
Over the 13th & 14th September a property under renovation on Church 
Avenue was entered. Copper piping was stolen.                                                                                                                            
About 9pm on 21st September a burglary was reported at a property on St 
Christopher’s Road. Two suspects are alleged to have forced their way 
into the kitchen and arm themselves with items from the house, threaten-

ing the occupier demanding money. A mobile phone was stolen.                                                                         

Commercial Burglary: 4                                                                                                        
About 2pm on 14th September a burglary occurred at the Beachcomber 
Holiday Centre when a person has entered the DJ booth, cut a security 
wire and stole a lap top.                                                                                                                                         
During the early hours of 16th September a number of males have entered 
the premises of Clee Metals on Wilton Road after making a hole in an 
outer wall. A large amount of various metals have been stolen. The prem-
ises was again attacked overnight 23rd & 24th September resulting in a 
large amount of various metals were stolen.                                                                                                                          
Also over the same night, the shutter was forced open at the McColl’s 
store giving access to the store. The tobacco cabinet was attacked and 

property stolen.  

Vehicle Crime: 1                                                                                                                         
Overnight 5th & 6th September an insecure car parked outside its address 

on the Fitties was entered. Loose change was stolen.   

Criminal Damage:  6                                                                                                                  

Window smashed on the Persimmon Building site on Humberston Avenue.                       

Car bodywork damaged whilst parked on the Country Club carpark.                                                
Coach House Pub male caused damage to the bodywork of a taxi.                                   
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Police News continued….. 

Other crimes include:                                                                                                                 
About 10am on 22nd September, a dog being walked by its owners on 1st 
Avenue, Humberston Fitties, was attacked by a German Shephard which 
ran out of its garden due to the gate being open. The owner of the at-
tacked dog has intervened, picking his dog up to protect it from the Ger-
man Shephard. The German Shephard has then bitten the dog owner’s 
thumb off.                                                                                                      
One Assault.                                                                                                                          

Four shop thefts, three at Spar, one at McColl’s.  

There have been five reports of ASB:                                                                           
Four reports from Tesco of cars racing around the car park.                                                      

Humberston Country Club youths shouting abuse at golfers                                                                                                                                                         

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 

behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the 

area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local commu-
nity that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or 

your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward will are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk                                                                                                                                                                          

DOG FOULING 

Please remember its an offence to let your dog foul the 

footpath or any other public area such as parks etc. 

Please bag up, put it in one of the dual purpose litter/dog 

waste bins, or take it home and pop it in your wheelie bin. 
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It will be a classical concert, a traditional folk romp, an opera, a 

stand-up comedy set and a brilliant dance show all rolled into 

one ! There will be something for everyone and Graffiti Classics 

never fail to get audiences laughing, clapping and singing along. 

Kids and adults alike love the uplifting and virtuosic variety of 

music styles, all tied together with cheeky audience interaction.” 

The group has performed in major theatres across the UK, Malay-

sia, Vietnam, Sweden, Germany, Holland, Estonia, USA, Norway, 

Italy, Greece, Denmark and Ireland. They have played for Presi-

dents and Royalty and now they are coming to Humberston to 

play just for you. 

Tickets are just £ 10 each and are available from the Cleethorpes 

Tourist Information, The Beachcomber Entertainments Centre, 

by phone to 812543 or 814147 or by email to  

tickets@humberstonhappening.com 

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:tickets@humberstonhappening.com
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LATEST NEWS FROM THE HUMBERSTON HAPPENING 

 

LINCOLNSHIRE HEALTH CARE CAROL CONCERT at  Lincoln Cathe-

dral 

 

Lincoln Cathedral is again the magnificent venue for the Lincoln-

shire Health Care Christmas Carol Concert on Monday 16th.        De-

cember 2019. As in previous years, music for  this special Concert 

will be provided by the Lincolnshire Hospitals’ Band.  

The Humberston Happening is once again organising a coach to 

this traditional, festive occasion. There will be a Christmas Lunch at 

Jossals restaurant in Market Rasen on the way to Lincoln. The cost, 

to include meal and coach fare, is £ 22 per person. Further details 

are available from your usual Humberston Happening contacts. 

GRAFFITI CLASSICS at The Beachcomber  

How about this for something different ?  The Humberston Hap-

pening are organising a Concert by Graffiti Classics at The Beach-

comber on Friday 27th. March 2020 starting at 7.30 Pm. 

Who are Graffiti Classics ?  You may never have heard of them but, 

once you have seen and heard them, you certainly won’t forget 

them. There are “16 strings, 8 dancing feet and 4 voices with just 1 

aim; to make classical music wickedly funny and fantastically ex-

hilarating for everyone, young and old. Graffiti Classics bursts the 

elitist boundaries of the traditional String Quartet with it’s hilari-

ous all-singing, all-dancing musical comedy show. 

. 
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After a period of pause, once again Humberston is attracting more plan-

ning applications. A small development at Forest Way has gained plan-

ning permission, a similar sized application behind South View has stalled 

and a large development on land near Midfield Road has arrived with a 

planning application imminent. Ward councillors are working with all par-

ties to attempt to resolve planning issues that concern residents.  

Recycling 

NELC have recently issued a reminder of what can be recycled in the re-

cycling boxes after recent finds of contamination including plant pots, tins 

of paint and even a bath tub. 

Orange recycling boxes are for drink cans, food tins, household aerosols 

and plastic bottles. The only plastics that go in the orange box are plastic 

bottles. 

Blue recycling boxes are for paper and small card. 

Green recycling box is for glass bottles and glass jars. 

Composting 

NELC have teamed up with Getcomposting.com to offer home compost-

ing bins at a special price of £9.50 plus a second bin half price. Visit 

www.getcomposting.com to view offers. 

Empty Property  

NELC and its regeneration partner ENGIE, is urging property owners to 

get in touch for help in shifting an empty home. The partnership highlights 

some of the work it has been doing in our borough to bring back empty 

homes in our borough into use. NELC have a database of 70 investors 

who are actively looking for property to buy and transform.  

For more information email the Home Improvement Team on homeim-

provementteam@nelincs.gov.uk  

 

http://www.getcomposting.com
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Ward Councillor Notes continued…….. 

People with hidden disabilities can access Blue Badges.  

People with hidden disabilities, including anxiety disorders or a brain 
injury, can now apply for a Blue Badge for the first time, as of August 
30th. 

Dark Nights and Crime 

Dark nights are the friend of criminals. The ongoing issue of burglaries 
within Humberston highlights the need for residents to be vigilant by 
ensuring they do not invite attention by leaving doors unlocked and win-
dows open. This applies to outbuildings as well as the main dwelling. 
Any suspicious activity should be reported to the police immediately. It 
is imperative that the culprit(s) of the current crimes are found and we 
must support our policing team of PC Cave and PCSO Scott as best we 
can. 

A reminder that residents can register to receive crime alerts via ‘My 
Community Alerts’. Once a resident has registered they will receive 
email alerts from Humberside Police to warn about crime activity in the 

village and area, as well as other criminal activities such as scams. ‘ 
Register at: Mycommunityalerts.co.uk 
 
Non emergency crime can be reported via the 101 number.  

Attendance Figures 

A recent councilor ‘attendance at meetings’ publication for 2018/19 re-
veals that, excluding working groups and substituting for other council-
lors as required, your Humberston and New Waltham ward councillors 

attained a combined average of over a 95% attendance for the year.   

Finally, we are here to represent you and can be contacted on the num-
bers below. 
 
John Fenty                  Stan Shreeve           Stephen Harness                
07712 398656             07702 343340          07925 050706                    
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HUMBERSTON WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

Our meetings are held on the second  

Tuesday of each month at Wendover Paddock 

Hall at 7.15 pm 

Each month we have very good speakers and each month our President, Mar-

garet Brown, sets the meeting off with a very funny reading, followed by an-

nouncements of activities etc. coming up 

December 10th 

Christmas party 

A competition—An Old School Photo 

                  

                     Jan 14th 2020 to be arranged and Feb 11th our AGM 

With all the new properties being built off Humberston Avenue, our President 

would like to extend a very warm welcome to any new ladies who would like 

to come and join us—you will be made very welcome. 
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HUMBERSTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Parish Council 

Cllr. Sue Bailey   councillorsbailey@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07976-853698 

Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. David Robinson  councillordrobinson@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-236827 

Members 

Cllr. Pam Stevenson   

Tel: 01472-813393 

Cllr. Pip Scoffin  councillorpscoffin@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07487-660348 

Cllr. John Fenty  councillorjfenty@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07712-398656 

Cllr. Denise Watkins  councillordwatkins:@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-230173 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins  councillormhodgins@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-211656 

Cllr. Heidi Clark  councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Tracey Rudd  councillortrudd@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL:  

Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 

Email: clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 
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HUMBERSTON LIONS CLUB 
As Christmas approaches we look forward to another very busy fund raising time 
for us at Humberston Lions Club. We have 2 major projects in hand, the Advent 
Calendar and the Supermarket collection by our Santa Sleigh, both of which help 
to finance things like the children’s Xmas parties, food parcels to needy families 
and individuals, and projects like the Grimsby Food Kitchen that need extra funds 
at this time of the year.  

 

The Advent Calendar is now in its 5th year and grows in strength each year. There 
are over 70 prizes ranging from meals in restaurants to beauty treatments and on 
24th December there are 3 magnificent cash prizes of £500, £150 and £100 which 
I am sure will brighten Christmas for the 3 lucky winners. I encourage you to get 
yours quickly at any one of the following outlets to avoid disappointment: 

Swags & Tails, High Street, Waltham, 

Oliver’s Barbers, 8 Pinfold Lane, Scartho, 

Bettles, Miles & Holland, Sea View Street, Cleethorpes, 

The Cop Shop, Bowling Green Lane, Grimsby (back of B&Q), 

Sidewalk Café, Bullring, Grimsby, 

Oasis Gym Health Club, Orwell Street, Grimsby, 

Cleethorpes Post Office, High Street, Cleethorpes 

Or give us a ring on 08458 331828. 

 

We continue to make many donations to individuals in need and so any support 
you can give us with the Advent Calendar or dropping something in our bucket 
outside a supermarket in December will be gratefully received and put to further 
good use in our community. 

We all wish you a Merry Christmas and a joyful New Year. 

Martin Allingham 

Secretary 

 

www.humberstonlions.co.uk     08458 331828 

http://www.humberstonlions.co.uk/
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Advertise your business here! 

Adverts can be paid for quarterly or 

annually and you can change the        

advertisement to suit your business 

needs each edition. 

Call us on 07494 577661 or email 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 
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HAIR BY CHARLOTTE 

Mobile Hairdresser 

Enjoy getting your hair done in 

the comfort of your own home 

All aspects of hair dressing—

cuts, colours, perms etc. 

Appointments to suit you 

Please call Charlotte on 

07979—526050 
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HUMBERSTON WENDOVER PADDOCK 

Did you know ???? 

THE PADDOCK WAS PROVIDED BY THE INHABITANTS OF                   

HUMBERSTON AS A MEMORIAL TO THOSE WHO SERVED IN THE SEC-

OND WORLD WAR 1939-1945. 

During World War 2, 130 men and women left the village of     

Humberston to join the armed services , and of them, 4 became    Pris-

oners of War and 9  persons died. The names of the fallen are on the 

War memorial which is situated in the graveyard of St Peter’s Church.  

The Paddock itself consists of a playing field for the children of the vil-

lage, purchased by the villagers through the Humberston Memorial 

Scheme set up in 1944 to provide a tangible form of memorial for the 

benefit of the     parishioners. The memorial was paid for by the      vil-

lagers themselves and was purchased for an unknown sum. The field 

originally was owned by Lord Carrington. 

As part of the Parish Councils VE day event we would love to hear any       

stories or have sight of any photos of any of the 130 men and women   

mentioned above. 

If you would be happy for us to include these in our event please    con-

tact 

Councillor Phillipa Scoffin 

councillorpscoffin@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

or drop a copy into 1 The Cloisters, Humberston.  (if you are dropping      

original photos off please ensure a return address is provided so they 

can be returned) 

mailto:councillorpscoffin@humberstonparishcouncil.com
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

We are looking forward to the Humberston Christmas tree lighting on 

7th  December, when St Peter's church will be open and everyone is 

welcome to begin the evening singing carols. Hot drinks and mince 

pies will be served before the evening continues in the Wendover 

halls.  

A Christmas message  

from the Archbishops of Canterbury and York 

Christmas is a time for generosity. The gifts we give do not have to be 

expensive or extravagant – sometimes the gift of time spent with a 

neighbour or a smile at someone we see on the street can be just as 

meaningful. Like the shepherds, who have only their awe and devo-

tion to bring to witness to the birth of Christ, the best gift we can give 

is the gift of our hearts. 

Just as we give, we must also be open to accepting the gifts of others. 

In Jesus, God gives us the most precious gift of all and invites us to 

know and follow his only Son. Whatever your Christmas looks like, 

everyone is invited to the birth of Jesus. From the lowliest shepherds 

to the wealthy Magi, all are welcome to gather together and delight 

in God’s grace! 

You too are welcome to follow the star this Christmas and find your-

self in that humble stable, in a place where you are known and loved 

in tHe presence of God. 

We hope that you have a blessed Christmas and pray that your jour-

ney following the star leads you ever closer to the joy and peace of 

knowing Jesus Christ. 

Archbishop Justin Welby    

Archbishop John Sentamu 
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

 

We are having some wonderful Christmas celebrations at St Peter’s 

Church, Humberston this year, and you are warmly invited to join us:  

 

8th December   

11am Nine Lessons and Carols followed by sherry and mince pies 

 

15th December  

11am Holy Communion 

4pm  Christingle – particularly aimed at young children and families 

 

22nd December  

11am Morning Worship 

 

Christmas Eve Tuesday 24 December   

4pm Crib Service – particularly aimed at children and families 

11.30pm Midnight Mass 

 

Christmas Day   

10am Holy Communion 
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Everyone is welcome to our services. These are at 11 am each Sunday.  

Please see our noticeboard or facebook page for up to date details. 

Other events include: 

Bingo – second Thursday of the month (winter months). Eyes down 

7pm 

Coffee plus 2pm 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month. All ladies are 

welcome for chat and spiritual support. Meet 16 Park Lane. Tel: 

Diane 07513561647 

Art classes alternative Friday mornings 10-12 contact Michael     

Taylor 873200 

Various  craft days usually on a Thursday – check our noticeboard 

for details. 

Please check our noticeboard for other special events, or “like” us on 

facebook –  St.Peter’s Church, Humberston. 

 

A joint service is held every 2nd Sunday of every month at 6pm with the 

Humberston Methodist Church. All are welcome. 

Interim Minister:  Rev  Louise Vincer 07913 843526 

louise.vincer@lincoln.anglican.org 

Churchwarden:     Sue Sinclair   07708974390 

To arrange weddings or christenings please contact Rev Louise or Sue to 

arrange an informal meeting. 

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/ 

    Next Bingo: Thursday 12th December 7 pm. 
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mailto:louise.vincer@lincoln.anglican.org
https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/
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BRIDGE CLUB 
 

In November 2018 ten enthusiasts new to the game of bridge began 
the course of lessons. 
Now, nearly a year on they are ready to move on to the next stage 
and therefore begin to enjoy the many benefits of this wonderful 
game.  All have already played in a competition, a couple are looking 
forward to playing on a cruise and others are considering a weekend 
of bridge where there is teaching and playing with excellent food and 
convivial company. 
 
Lessons for beginners to the game of bridge will start in September 
and anyone interested in learning is asked to contact Carol on Tel. 
816469 

 

Not Receiving Newsletters? 

If you, or anyone you know of, is 

resident in Humberston but not 

receiving their Newsletter every 

quarter, do please let us know so 

that we can make sure they receive 

one. 

Call Cllr. Bailey on 

01472 230824 and she will sort this 

out for you. 
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Fault Reporting to NELC 

All faults for reporting to 

NELC, for example pot 

holes, street lighting faults, 

litter bins not emptied, traf-

fic signs not working and 

any other issues, should all 

be reported to NELC. 

By telephone please call 

01472-313131 and tell the 

Switchboard its to report a 

fault. 

Otherwise, please visit 

NELC’s website at - 

www.nelincs.gov.uk 

Where there is a link or 

type fault reporting in the 

search box.  You can 

download an app for your 

tablet or mobile which al-

lows you instant fault re-

porting which is the easiest 

way to report items. 
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Humberston  

Parish Council 

Wishes all of its residents 

A very Happy Christmas and a 

peaceful and  

prosperous 2020 
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After seeing the success of our competition winners, if you 

feel you would like an allotment on the site on Humber-

ston Avenue, please contact us and we can arrange a site 

visit and if we have a vacancy, we can get you started!   

If there are no vacant plots, we have a waiting list and 

when one becomes available we can let you know. 

Please contact us on  

07494—577661 

Or email us: 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Our allotments are open to non-residents as well as resi-

dents and we do allow greenhouses and sheds on the plots. 

Contact us to arrange a site visit. 

ALLOTMENTS 
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UNBELIEVABLY EASY MINCE PIES 

These are so easy and there’s no rolling of the pastry!! 

Ingredients: 

225g cold butter, diced - 

350g plain flour 

100g golden caster sugar 

280g mincemeat 

1 small egg and icing sugar to dust 

 

To make the pastry, rub the butter into the flour until it looks like fine 
breadcrumbs and then stir in the sugar. 

Make the pastry into a ball—don’t add any liquid– so you get a fairly firm 
dough like ball.  Chill it or use it straightaway. 

Preheat oven to gas mark 6/200 degrees or 180 degrees for fan oven 

Use walnut sized balls of dough and press 12 balls into greased patty tins 

Spoon the mincemeat into the patty tins 

Use rest of dough to make the lids by getting 12 small balls and flattening 
them in your hands to make flat discs for the lids 

Put the lids on top—you don’t need to use any liquid to make them stick, 
they will do that on their own. 

You can now freeze them at this stage or refrigerate to cook later. 

Before you cook, beat the egg and brush over the top of the pies 

Bake for 20 minutes and whilst still warm, sprinkle icing sugar over. 

They will keep up to about 3 days in a tin.   

Enjoy!! 


